

## Carmel Elementary School Newsletter

# Carmel Link

Edition 22 1 February 2019 | 26 Shevat 5779



### Parasha Mishpatim

Candle Lighting: 5:54pm

Shabbat Ends: 6:47pm

#### Security Patrol

Monday 12 February

No School

Tuesday 13 February

Mr. & Mrs. Franklin

Wednesday 14 February

Mr. & Mrs. Gefen

Thursday 15 February

Mr. & Mrs. Hazut

Friday 16 February

Mr. & Mrs. Rose

#### Happy Birthday to...

Or Shemesh

Date	Event	Reminder
Monday 4 Feb - Monday, 11 Feb	CNY Break - No School	
Tuesday, 12 Feb	School resumes	
Thursday, 21 Feb	Sports Day	Details to follow.
Monday, 4 Mar - Thursday, 7 Mar	G4 Outward Bound	
Friday, 8 Mar	No school for G4	
Wednesday, 6 Mar - Sunday, 10 Mar	G5 Shanghai Educational Visit	
Monday, 11 Mar	No school for G5	



# Kindergarten Connecting with the world with technology

Kindergarten make use of modern day technology to connect with students across the globe.

Kindergarten had the pleasure of video calling a Grade R class at Alon-Ashel Pre-Primary School in Cape Town, South Africa. Alon-Ashel is a Jewish school much like Carmel. The Kindies at Carmel have been paired up with a student at Alon-Ashel and last week wrote them letters sharing what their favourite toys are here in Hong Kong. These letters have been sent via airmail to SA.

During the video chat, the students at Alon-Ashel each had a turn to come up to the camera to share their favourite toy which they had brought to school, and meet their pen-pals in HK!

We ended off the chat by singing happy birthday to Milo, a student in SA and together across continents all the students sung happy birthday in Hebrew! Talk about international like-mindedness, tying perfectly into our unit of inquiry 'how games and toys change over time and are different around the world'

The students made the connection that despite the difference in place they all shared the same interest in toys be it in South Africa or Hong Kong. We are looking forward to many more video chats with Herzlia Pre-Primary School.





# ISSFHK Championships Thursday, 31 January 2019



On Thursday 31st January, 33 students from Grades 3 to 11 took part in the ISSFHK Cross Country Championships, against 25 other International Schools, and around 700 other students. Our students did a wonderful job during the race. Congratulations to all participants.









## Kindergarten - Grade 5 Special Chinese New Year Assembly













Thank you to our Mandarin teachers, Wu Lao Shi & Cai Lao Shi for preparing our students for this morning's CNYAssembly























































Kindergarten and Grade 1 are taking action in this unit of inquiry by running a toy drive. The toys will go to a school in South Africa who are in need! Please send in any second hand toys. For details see picture below.

### We want your used toys!

Cars, lego, balls, dolls, soft toys, games, etc.

No broken toys

Please wash soft toys and make sure it is clean

No battery operated toys

No slime



# PETER INGLIS PHOTOGRAPHY ELSA AND CARMEL FAMILY/GROUP PHOTOGRAPHS ON Tuesday 26<sup>th</sup> February 2019 JCC CAMPUS 70 ROBINSON ROAD

#### **BOOK NOW-PAY ON THE DAY**

### FAMILY & GROUP PHOTOGRAPHY SESSION in the YOUTH ROOM PLEASE BOOK A TIME:

Ganeynu & Preschool: 2:00pm - 6:30pm

K-G5: 3:30pm - 6:30pm G6 above: 4:00pm - 6:30pm

We invite families to attend a special family photo session. What we'll do is take a number of photographs (allowing up to **20 minutes per group**) of various combinations-children, mum and dad together, siblings, grandparents together, everyone who turns up.

H.K.\$950.00 for the 10 photograph (or 6 high resolution full size digital images) package and H.K.\$750.00 for the 6 photo package (or 4 high resolution full size digital images) plus ONLINE low resolution images of your shoot for reference (downloadable).

Photographs are 5x7" (13x18cm) and mounted in (removable) card frames. Additional prints may be ordered later and in different sizes if required.

If you're interested, what do you do next? (*THIS IS FOR FAMILY & GROUP BOOKINGS ONLY*)

- email: info@peteringlisphotography.com or telephone/whatsapp:+852 96758724 and book a time <u>BETWEEN</u> 14.00 to 18.30. I'll get back to you to confirm your time, so leave your contact details:
- 2. Your name,
- 3. Your phone number/email.

  Turn up on Tuesday 26<sup>th</sup> February 2019 at your time-it's really important you are ON TIME.
- 4. Wear what you think you look good in. We will probably use a white background.
- 5. Cheque (payable to PETER INGLIS PHOTOGRAPHY) or cash ONLY.
- 6. email: info@peteringlisphotography.com NOW AND RESERVE YOUR BEST TIME.



Please send in second hand costumes in good condition that you would like to donate to kids in need.

Costumes can be dropped at any Carmel Campus.

All costumes will be sent to Israel and we thank El Al in advance for their assistance.

Last day for Costume drop off: Friday, March 1st



### **CARMEL ANNUAL FUND**

Thank you to all who have pledged so far.

Please visit https://carmelschoolassociation.wufoo.com/forms/srkpwrj0azvroo/
to find out how you can contribute